
 

 

August 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
  
We invite you to rejoice with us in the blessings of God upon our ministry. Since our last 
letter, hundreds have been saved in the various ministries of our church. Our Bible college 
students have been home for the summer and have been helping with the routes and soul 
winning, and we had a very successful Missions Conference! May Christ be magnified! 

We have expanded our worldwide ministry. Last month in our Missions Conference, our 
churches were challenged to expand our outreach even farther. We had a Mexican family 
leaving for Egypt come to present their burden. By the grace of God, we will be able to take 
on more missionaries in our missions program. Our guest missionary won a soul to Christ, 
who came to church and followed the Lord in believer’s baptism! His visitor, Jose Antonio, 
has been faithfully attending our services since. Please pray for our members to be faithful 
in their missions giving. 

I would like to share a special personal soul-winning experience. I met Martin walking down 
the street. I handed him a tract and invited him to church. He told me, “It’s as if you came 
down from Heaven. I’ve been looking for a church to attend.” The next day, Martin came to 
the service, and I personally led him to Christ. The next service, Martin came and brought 
his friend Lorenzo. One of our soul winners dealt with Lorenzo, and he, too, received Christ 
as Saviour. Martin has assured me that he is hoping to bring all of his friends eventually. It’s 
a blessing when our visitors tell their friends, “Come and see.” 

Last month, we had a special week of concentrated evangelism. Several members helped. 
We held open-air meetings on street corners, in parks, in plazas, and in empty lots. In all, 
890 people received Christ as Saviour. That Sunday, our routes came filled with many new 
first-time visitors, many of whom made a public profession of faith in Christ. Amen! 

We have hired our Bible college students who are home for the summer to go soul winning. 
We also thank the supporting church who contributed to this cause. I personally accompany 

them every day when they go out. Of course, my son Robert 
is part of this group. Our time with them will be short, and 
they will soon be heading back to college. It has been such 
an honor to work with these young people who have grown 
up in our ministry! 

Please continue to pray for us to raise the funds for a much- 
needed four-cylinder vehicle. We still need US$8,500 to 
reach our goal. Pray for our Bible college students who are 
in the bull's-eye of Satan. Also, we request prayer for 
laborers and for our safety. We are praying for you. 

In His service, 

Robert Wilson 
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